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The Time for Universal Background Checks is Now 

WEST POINT - Today I stood with Governor Evers, Lieutenant Governor Barnes, Attorney General Kaul, and Middleton 

Police Chief Foulke, along with other Democratic colleagues, as Representative Sargent and Senator Johnson 

announced their proposal to close the background check loophole on the sales and transfers of guns. I am proud to 

sign onto this legislation as a co-sponsor.  

While an overwhelming majority of gun owners are responsible, this dangerous loophole in federal law allows 

domestic abusers, felons, and others who are prohibited from possessing firearms due to mental illness buy guns 

without a background check through non-licensed sellers. This bill will close that loophole. It is past time for us to take 

action to reduce gun violence, and closing this loophole is a common-sense solution that will not take away anyone’s 

second amendment rights.  

“Gun violence is an issue that is affecting everyone across America, including Wisconsin. Just last year there was a 

shooting at a workplace in Middleton that has left people scarred, and day after day we hear of another incident,” said 

Senator Erpenbach. “81% of voters support background checks. Outside of the State Capitol, this is not a partisan 

issue. Everyone deserves to feel safe when they go out in public, and closing this loophole is the first step towards 

diminishing the threat of deadly weapons and protecting Wisconsinites.” 
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